A.M.D.G.

Minutes of the meeting of 

The Parish Pastoral Committee of St Peter’s Stonyhurst,

 Held on Thursday 20th June 2013 at 7:30 p.m., 

Lower Grammar Classroom, Stonyhurst College.

Members Present: Fr. Francis Hull S.J., Fr. Peter Brook SJ, Niall Macfarlane (Chair), Lucy Harrison (Secretary), Linda Blakey, Rita Holden, Frances Ahearne, John Thomasson, Andrew Snape.   
	Agenda

Item


	Subject
	Discussion/Outcome
	Action

(if any) & by whom

	1.
	Opening Prayer
	Fr. Hull SJ opened the Meeting with prayers at 7:30 p.m. 
	

	2
	Apologies
	Apologies received: Mary Moss and Lisa Quinn-Jones
	

	3.
	Welcome to Fr Brooke
	Fr. Brook was warmly welcomed to St Peter’s. He advised that he his role for the next six months or so was to principally conduct the Mass services in the Parish and St Joseph’s school, but was not to be presumed as the acting Parish Priest. He is happy for his contact details to be made available to parishioners and these will be inserted in the Parish newsletter. It is hoped that a new Parish Priest will be appointed in February 2014.
	

	4.
	Appointment as Secretary
	Lucy Harrison agreed to take minutes with assistance from the Chair in the first instance.   
	LH

	5.
	Minutes of 

the last 

meeting
	The Minutes of the last meeting had been circulated by e-mail and were approved as a true record of that meeting.    
	

	6.
	Matters arising from the 

Minutes of

 the last 

meeting
	1. Fire Alarm Procedure Frances Ahearne has completed St Peter’s Church fire evacuation procedures and will laminate the Fire Procedure Poster and have copies displayed around the Church. An insert in a forthcoming Newsletter will invite Parishioners to make themselves familiar with the evacuation procedures. (Principally to evacuate out the back of the Church and not going into the College)  
2. Part-time Secretariat – The Chair is in the process of writing a Job Description for the above position and will liaise with the Finance committee for salary, role and responsibilities.
3. Boiler at St Joseph’s A query was raised as to why the boiler at St Joseph’s was on during recent hot weather. FA to contact the school to find out.
4. Vice Chair – Mr Andrew Snape was nominated, seconded and duly appointed Vice-chair of the Pastoral Committee.
 
	FA
NM

FA



	7. 
	Volunteers and Coordinators required
	Discussion took place as to the current needs within the Parish:

Sat vigil: Offertory Procession rota Co-ordinator required whilst JH recovering 
Eucharistic Ministers required to help cover holidays and build up the team
Sunday St Joseph’s: volunteers to deliver the Children’s Liturgy were needed to support the Coordinator Sarah Hodkinson
St Joseph’s Chapel: a vacancy for a volunteer for the cleaning rota was still unfilled 
Parish Extra: volunteers to help the Coordinator Frances Ahearne were needed.
The Chair would approach SH to clarify the roles and numbers for the Children’s Liturgy, and we would continue to advertise the vacancies in the Newsletter. All committee members were asked to encourage Parish candidates by personal approach  
	NM


	8.
	Jesuit Parish Forum 
	The Chair advised that he would be attending the next meeting on Sat 6th July 11am-2.30pm in Manchester and the main Agenda item was to plan the National Parish Conference which will take place in February 2014.


	

	9.
	Easter 2014
	The Chair and the College Chaplain had carried out an evaluation of the Parish and Retreat links during the Triduum 2013 and the Chair asked the committee for their additional comments based on this Joint Review. 

· The Joint Choir was seen a hugely enjoyable and involved many Parishioners

· The Friday Church procession may involve the Choir rather than the whole congregation

· The Avenue Stations of the Cross went well

· The involvement of the congregation as ‘The Crowd’ in the Passion Service needed to be made clear for next year
· A Joint service for the Saturday Vigil was strongly supported by committee members
· Daily briefings to ensure preparations and responsibilities  were shared between the Parish and Retreatants
	


	10.
	Parish social for Fr Frank Hull SJ
	The Chair proposed a Parish Social on Sat August 10th at St Peter’s Guild from 6.30pm to thank him for his support. There will be a Jacob’s Join for the desserts.

	All

	11.
	Missalettes
	Discussion took place as to the pros and cons of the missalettes printed by the Redemptorists and the Farnworth Catholic Printing Company. (Samples from the latter were available) It was agreed to have a trial of Farnworth missalettes from November 2013, but no long term commitment will be made prior to the arrival of the new Parish Priest.
	



	12.
	Genealogy requests
	The Chair advised the meeting of requests coming in from the website relating to information with births, deaths, marriages etc from the Parish Record. The issues were:

· the cost of time to conduct any research

· accessing the information from a suitable source,

· and whether a charge should be made

There was a Parish Census at Stonyhurst in 1831, which may be transcribed in the future. Digitising the Parish records would be an enormous job, but it may be better done sooner rather than later. John Holden keeps a map of the St Joseph’s cemetery and updates it when new additional internments take place. RH agreed for a copy to be made by FA. The Chair will be discussing this matter further with the Finance Committee
	RH/FA
NM

	13.
	AOB
	The Chair was in correspondence with SY College Chaplain about music and server provision for the Vigil Mass

During the Summer holidays the Eucharistic Ministers will need to prepare the Altar for Masses.
David Jacques has arranged a meeting in Millie’s on 3/7/13 at 11am to discuss the proposed Ecumenical outdoor service on 4/8/13 at 11am. Two members of the committee will attend the meeting.

A sample Gift Aid envelope for visitors to the Parish was shown by RH and will be brought to the attention of Kaz Poloczek.

RH thought that it should have been publicised that Fr Peter Wilcocks leaving gift from the Parish was a voucher.

FA and JT plan to look at the office lines, message recording and other telephone communications when Fr Brook’s returns from Annual Leave. Currently all calls are being forwarded to Fr Brook’s mobile from the direct Parish line.
There is a desire to visit the sick, elderly and those in need. There is a very active SVP Conference in Whalley and Mr and Mrs Mahon have offered to come and talk to us in our Parish about developing something similar here.
	NM
JT and RH
NM
FA and JT

AS and LB

	14.
	Date and time of next meeting
	Thursday September 12th at 7.30pm
	

	15.
	Closing Prayers
	Fr Brook SJ closed the meeting with prayers.
	




Chair :………………………………………………………

Date.....................
L.D.S.
